
 

Meet Your Beyond the Mask Working Group, Dr. Natalie Clavel 
 
Natalie Clavel has been an instrumental member of our Beyond the Mask team since 
joining the working group in 2015.  Natalie works on our BTM leadership projects offering 
her expertise in Health Science Administration, which she holds a Masters from the 
University of Toronto.  Her research interests include: health systems and policy 
evaluation, physician performance and accountability, and practical application of business 
theory for perioperative quality improvement.  Natalie obtained her Lean Green Belt training 
for healthcare and was awarded her Certified Heath Executive designation.  She is a 
member of the Canadian Association for Health Services and Policy Research and the 
Canadian College of Health Leaders. Dr. Clavel joined the Department of Anesthesiology 
and Pain Management at UHN and is based at Toronto Western Hospital. She is a lecturer 
with the Faculty of Medicine at University of Toronto.  Her clinical focus is Ambulatory 
Anesthesia.  
 

Meet Your New Executive Member, Dr. Christopher Coutinho 

BEYOND THE 
MASK INTERVIEW 
Dr. Hance Clarke 

Today, Dr. Hance Clarke is transforming the way physicians care for patient’s pain. But he did not always know that he wanted 
to be an anesthesiologist. An undergraduate degree at Western followed by a Masters at the University of Toronto (UofT) 
strengthened his interest in brain behavior. Two years into his Masters, having ‘euthanized enough rats’, he applied for, and 
was accepted into, UofT’s Medical School. After having a ‘eureka’ moment during a trauma case in third year residency, 
anesthesia appeared to be a good fit with his personality, provided lots of value beyond the operating room, and was where he 
thought he could make a contribution with his burgeoning ideas about neuroscience. Mid-residency, he started his PhD with 
lots of encouragement from Dr. Beverly Orser, the current chair of UofT’s Department of Anesthesia. “I received some grants 
and the rest is history.” He is now the director of Pain Services, the Ehlers Danlos Clinic and the medical director of the Pain 
Research Unit at the Toronto General Hospital site of the University Health Network. In addition, Hance is appointed to the 
Institute of Medical Sciences at UofT and is a graduate of the Royal College Clinician Scientist Program.  
 

Transforming the way that physicians care for the pain of their patients goes beyond encouraging change at the individual level, 
one physician at a time. Rather a systems level change is needed which requires “focusing not only on how the care model 
impacts the patients but also the bank accounts of the provinces and the federal government…. It’s a very competitive funding 
environment because there isn’t a single physician doing a research project or a clinician submitting a grant that doesn’t think 
that what they are doing is going to revolutionize medicine.” So, what is the ‘secret’ that led to the implementation of Hance’s 
vision of a revised perioperative system? 
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“I knew that there was a lot at stake in terms of 
who I chose to develop a relationship with from 
a Ph.D. perspective, because your PHD is not 

just a project. It's the network that you build  

 

roles at the OMA. If you are interested in becoming involved in section, district or council work, please reach out to your 
executive for additional information and support.  

 
Beyond the Mask:  Outside of OMA politics, we are delighted that the section’s Beyond the Mask work continues to evolve.  
We are currently working on exciting stakeholder projects, considering new quality initiatives, continuing to engage members 
on our various communication and resource centers, and have been planning unique leadership development programs for 
anesthesiologists. We look forward to updating you on these important projects in the coming months.  June 2018 also marks 
the 1-year anniversary of the launch of our Choosing Wisely Implementation Guide.  We are looking for success stories or  
 

Interviewed by Dr. Jane Cooke-Lauder, BA, MBA, DM, CMC, BTM Strategic Consultant, and Emily Hill, the Section’s 
Administrative and Communications Coordinator 
 

 

feedback from members to continue to support adoption and implementation of these 
important testing protocols. Please email the section to contribute a story or inquire about 
additional support. If you have yet to access our guide, please visit our Choosing Wisely 
page here   
 
We will also have more in-depth information on all section initiatives at our Ontario 
Anesthesia Meeting and Conference Weekend held at the Westin Harbour Castle in 
Toronto, the weekend of September 20th-23rd.  We have another great academic program 
planned, including our annual Thursday Leadership Development program, thought 
provoking PBL discussions and innovation workshops.  Registration will be open in mid-
June and we hope to see you all there! On behalf of the Ontario’s Anesthesiologists 
executive, we hope you all have a happy, safe and restful summer.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Chris Harle- Ontario’s Anesthesiologists- Chair 
 

Congratulations to Dr. Nadia Alam, the new 
OMA President and Dr. Sohail Gandhi, the 

new OMA President-Elect. 
Picture by @OntariosDoctors 
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(Clinical Physchology York University) was the right fit and has been an excellent mentor.  
 

Hance believes going outside the hierarchical structure of medicine, and even your own specialty, is critical to expanding your 
circle. It is also important to find someone who is a good fit with your working style and personality. For instance, if you like to 
have a lot of structure, choosing a supervisor with a laissez-faire approach will be a source of endless frustration. Some 
mentors will be more helpful than others, depending on what you want to achieve in both the short and long term. The final 
point of advice is to lay the foundations of the relationship early. Clarify expectations, for example, as to the order of names 
being listed on the articles resulting from a research collaboration. These sorts of conversations, awkward as they can be, help 
get to the outcome of the proposed mentor saying such words as: “Yes, you can refer to me as your mentor and I will help 
you.”    
 

One of the ingredients is the selection of a good mentor. It is important to 
be selective. Hance talks of colleagues laughing at the fact that he 
interviewed senior researchers and physicians when selecting his PhD 
supervisor. However, given that “you can accomplish great things in a 
short period of time in medicine with people having your back and working 
collaboratively with you”, finding the right fit is critical. Dr. Joel Katz PhD  
 
 

Hance describes his program approach as follows: a “…reeducation and a disentanglement of using a number to understand 
people's pain. People's pain encompasses their entire life spectrum and it can be a physiologic process that is completely going 

to resolve in five or six days, or for some individuals, who are unlucky, it will end up in a scenario where now they have a 
condition they have to cope with from a psychological standpoint. Pain is a complex hyper-excitable nervous system that needs 
settling down and you can certainly use medications. However, you can also certainly use your brain to help calm those signals 

down. You can also use acupuncture, massage, physiotherapy, you name it. And so, it is really looking at everything that 
encompasses the pain in that individual and bringing as many of those modalities together to help patients’ cope.” 
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Chair Update:  
Report from Council   

Dear Colleagues, 
 
Once again, Ontario Physicians face a year of paradigm changes 
as an unpredictable election approaches and the OMA continues 
to work towards fair resolution with the Liberal government. We 
had a lot of interesting updates at Spring Council this past 
weekend, but most predominately, a strong message to continue 
working together to advance our goals and encouragement for 
members to demonstrate leadership in our healthcare system.  
 
Drs. Monica Olsen, Eric Goldszmidt, Rohit Kumar and I attended 
the Spring Council meeting as your section delegates. Many other 
Anesthesiologists were present in other capacities including 
members Drs. Lukasz Bartosik, Kyle Kirkham, Katharine Ryans, 
Sanjay Acharya, and Paul Tenenbein.   
 
All council reports, motions and resolutions from the weekend can 
be viewed on the member’s section of the OMA website, available 
here.  Below are a few key highlights to report: 
 
Negotiations: Mr. Goldblatt, the Lead Negotiator from Goldblatt 
partners, provided an update on the progress of negotiations with 
the Ontario Government.  Recently, the Negotiations Committee 
(NC) finalized the mediation phase and pulled the trigger on 
arbitration.  While communications protocol during mediation 
limited what could be relayed to our members, the OMA and the 
Negotiations Committee regularly engaged sections in 
consultation to obtain their views on issues specific to those 
groups, as well as had monthly calls with section chairs. The first 
arbitration hearings will be May 24th-25th, with further meetings 
planned over the summer and into the Fall. During the first phase, 
the parties plan to deal with all the macroeconomic issues, 
including fee increases, redress of previous clawbacks and our 
position that there should be no cap on the physician services 
budget.  All briefs and hearings will be made public, so members 
can keep up-to-date on their progress.  
  
 
 
 

We also heard substantive discussion on relativity, from 
both the Negotiations Committee and section delegates.  
There continues to be a push from a wide variety of 
sections to see a more balanced relativity scale and to 
make relativity a priority during negotiations. Mr. Goldblatt 
explained that compensation changes and allocation are 
a strong focus for the Negotiations Committees and will 
be discussed in a two-stage process during the arbitration 
phase, with the aim of having a jointly agreed or arbitrated 
relativity model in place by April 1, 2019.   
 
Mr. Goldblatt reassured Council that the process is 
keeping to reasonable timelines and suggested we may 
see a slight shift if we see a change in government this 
coming June. He clarified that while a new government 
could apply to the arbitration board for an adjournment, 
the OMA would oppose this and the government would 
have to make a very strong case to persuade the board to 
grant it. They also pointed out that if a new government 
were to make a substantive offer during arbitration, we 
would give that offer due consideration. Mr. Goldblatt’s 
presentation, along with all the other council reports, are 
available here.     
 
 
Elections: Congratulations to our new OMA President, 
Dr. Nadia Alam, a Family Practice Anesthetist from 
Georgetown. She did a great job leading important 
discussions over the weekend. Dr. Sohail Gandhi has 
been elected as the OMA’s newest president-elect. Dr. 
Alan Hudak finished his 10-year term as Chair of Council 
and we thank him for his incredible facilitation and 
commitment over the years.  We are happy to report that 
Dr. Sanjay Acharya, an Ottawa Anesthesiologist, was 
elected as the new Chair of Council.  We are proud to 
have anesthesiology representation in such significant  
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Dr. Hance Clarke Interview Continued… 
 

A second ingredient is about getting the right people on the bus (Jim Collins: From Good 
to Great). For Hance, this included persuading some of his colleagues to try out the intervention.  

He recalls being six months into the project when his chief asked him: “Well, who are your partners here? 
You better have others around you that help you do this or we have to put it somewhere where there is capacity 

   to continue, because you can't be a lone individual.” It got Hance thinking, “...I have to figure out this team-thing, build it 
and get it to a place where there are others around me that understand and support it.” At first it was tough. There were 
two or three times in the first year where there was the threat of cancellation because there was not enough patient volume. 
Hance wondered how he was ever going to change surgeons’ practice patterns that had been entrenched for thirty years 
or more. In the end, it was all about patient stories. It is hard not to be convinced about the value of the clinic when a 
patient says: “until you (Dr. Clarke and his team) intervened, I was bouncing back to the Emerge every six weeks as my 
scripts were running out and I was going into withdrawal. They would give me my opioids and then I would be back.”  
 
Hance also noted the need for perseverance. He dealt with criticisms and negativity, until two years in he reached the 
moment when people started saying: “Oh wow, this is actually doing something. Patients are actually benefiting.” There is 
another type of perseverance that is needed – that of ensuring you have the necessary skills to achieve your ambition. 
Although Hance questioned the value of his PhD studies for the first six years, today he acknowledges that had he not 
completed his PhD, it is unlikely the results could have been achieved as quickly, leading to a number of new exciting 
opportunities (including a recent $2m grant from the MOHLTC). He cautions others trying to change the system, regardless 
of what level: “you may have the best idea and you may have the most groundbreaking intervention that could change the 
system, but if you don't have the outcome data, it's just you telling a story. So, data is king and publications are powerful 
and that is the currency in medicine to change the system.” Hance was also quick to point out that though health/pharma 
economic analytical skills were critical to have on any major change project, he would not be going back to school to 
acquire them any time soon! 
 
In talking about all the pieces that enable system change, Hance spoke to the importance of staying focused on patients 
as they provide learning, hope and the opportunity to practice empathy. It was through treating patients that he recognized 
the critical connection between pain and addiction, and the need for his own training in addiction management. It was a 
failure to be able to provide the necessary support to a young ex IV drug user - who subsequently relapsed – that started 
him on the journey of disentangling the pain and addiction complexities inherent in these types of patients. Today, Hance 
is pleased to report a 35% success rate in weaning patients previously taking opioids (‘opioid tolerant patients’) off this 
dependency.  
 
Finally, it is all about being ready and willing to seize the opportunity. The opioid crisis presented Hance with such an 
opportunity. While some $50-60b is spent annually on pain management in Canada, Hance initially found it difficult to put 
forward an economic argument for his clinic. Now, combining pain management and the opioid crises, it is possible to put 
a $$ value on the benefit of dealing with this crisis (examples being bed days saved; and reduced ER visits). It is not 
always obvious as to where the next crisis will emerge. System change is dependent on identifying it early and being ready 
to plug into the opportunity as seamlessly as possible.  
 
For Hance, the journey has been very special. But what really keeps him going and provides satisfaction is working with 
marginalized patients: “I see it so often - there are patients in the hospital, such as an I.V. drug user, are completely  
isolated and marginalized. And you never know when the life changing moment is for that individual. And unless  
you give that individual the opportunity, whether it's the fifth time or the sixth time they relapsed, maybe this will be 
the time that they'll say, I'm not going back in that direction. I don't need to judge. I simply get to treat them  
as a human being and do my best in that scenario to help them. And as long as I do that and treat  
people with respect, I live my days happily.” The UHN has just given Hance the go-ahead to hire a  
Nurse Practitioner to fill the Pain-Addiction gap in hospitalized patients. The new role will service  
Toronto General Hospital and Princess Margaret Hospital, the opportunity has arisen due to the  
success of the Transitional Pain Service.   
 
Ontario’s Anesthesiologists salute Dr. Clarke’s achievements to-date and look forward to  
hearing more from this innovative system leader. 
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